
MARKETS COMMITTEE 
 

Wednesday, 5 March 2014  
 

Minutes of the meeting of the Markets Committee held at Committee Rooms, 2nd 
Floor, West Wing, Guildhall on Wednesday, 5 March 2014 at 11.30am 

 
Present 
 
Members: 
Hugh Morris (Chairman) 
Michael Hudson (Deputy Chairman) 
Alex Bain-Stewart 
Christopher Boden 
Deputy John Chapman 
Karina Dostalova 
John Fletcher 
Deputy Stanley Ginsburg 
Alderman Timothy Hailes 
Brian Harris 
Christopher Hayward 
Tom Hoffman 
Ann Holmes 
 

Professor John Lumley 
Wendy Mead 
Deputy Joyce Nash 
Graham Packham 
Elizabeth Rogula 
Adam Richardson 
Ian Seaton 
Deputy Dr Giles Shilson 
Patrick Streeter 
James Tumbridge 
Deputy Michael Welbank 
Mark Wheatley 
 

  
 
Officers: 
Katie Odling - Town Clerk's Department 

Alistair MacLellan - Town Clerk's Department 

Julie Smith - Chamberlain’s Department 

Paul Hickson - Comptroller & City Solicitor’s Department 

Jon Averns - Markets & Consumer Protection 

Malcolm Macleod - Markets & Consumer Protection 

Nigel Shepherd - Markets & Consumer Protection 

Robert Wilson - Markets & Consumer Protection 

Andrew Crafter - City Surveyor’s Department 

Steven Chandler - City Surveyor’s Department 

Julie Zhu - Public Relation’s Office 

 
 

1. APOLOGIES  
Apologies were received from Alderman Charles Bowman, Deputy Alistair King, 
Edward Lord, Adam Richardson and Patrick Streeter. 
 

2. MEMBERS' DECLARATIONS UNDER THE CODE OF CONDUCT IN 
RESPECT OF ITEMS ON THE AGENDA  
There were no declarations.  
 
 



3. PUBLIC MINUTES  
RESOLVED – That the public minutes of the meeting held on 29 January 2014, 
be approved as a correct record.  
 

4. ENFORCEMENT ACTIVITY AT SMITHFIELD MARKET  
A report of the Director of Markets and Consumer Protection was received 
which advised the Committee of Enforcement Activity carried out by the 
Smithfield Enforcement Team at Smithfield Market during the four month period 
from 1 October 2013 – 31 January 2014. 
 
A question was raised in respect of the programme to analyse samples of 
manufactured meats and minced meat products to verify compliance with 
compositional standards and species authentication as part of a National Co-
ordinated Food Sampling Programme.  Port Health and Public Protection 
Director advised that the samples were mainly to target potential horsemeat or 
other species contamination problems and other types of failures.   
 
Members were informed that in the first instance where non-compliance was 
recognised, the Enforcement Team would provide verbal advice to traders.  
Any subsequent offences would be dealt with through a more formal process. 
 
A question was asked regarding the initiative between officers of the Smithfield 
Enforcement Team and the Food Standards Agency in relation to food delivery 
vehicles.  The Port Health and Public Protection Director advised that the 
campaign included all types of delivery vehicles.  The checking process 
required officers to contact the DVLA to establish where the vehicle was 
registered and afterwards to check with the Local Authority that it was a 
registered food business.  Members noted there had been occasions of non-
compliance by businesses not based in the City; however, Officers were 
working with the FSA to ensure the process was carefully monitored.  
 
Further to a question, the Port Health and Public Protection Director agreed to 
provide season by season comparatives on changes to the health and safety 
enforcement activities at the market. 
 
The Committee congratulated officers for their work. 
 
RESOLVED – That the report be noted. 
 

5. QUESTIONS ON MATTERS RELATING TO THE WORK OF THE 
COMMITTEE  
There were no questions. 
 

6. ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT THE CHAIRMAN CONSIDERS URGENT  
There were no urgent items.  
 

7. EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC  
RESOLVED – That under Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, 
the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business on 



the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as 
defined in Paragraph 3 of Part I of Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act. 
 

8. NON-PUBLIC MINUTES  
RESOLVED – That the non-public minutes of the meeting held on 29 January 
2014 be approved as a correct record.  
 

9. OUTLINE OPTIONS APPRAISAL - REPAIR OF THE POULTRY MARKET 
AND INCOME GENERATION OPPORTUNITIES  
The Committee considered and agreed a joint report of the Director of Markets 
and Consumer Protection and the City Surveyor regarding the repair of the 
Poultry Market. 
 

10. CONCESSIONARY PARKING AT SMITHFIELD MARKET DURING THE 
EASTER PERIOD 2014  
The Committee considered and agreed a report of the Superintendent of 
Smithfield Market regarding the concessionary parking during the Easter Period 
2014. 
 

11. SMITHFIELD MARKET – CONDENSER WATER COOLING SYSTEM  
The Committee received a report of the City Surveyor which provided an 
update on the Condenser Water Cooling System at Smithfield Market. 
 

12. NON PUBLIC QUESTIONS ON MATTERS RELATING TO THE WORK OF 
THE COMMITTEE  
There were no questions. 
 
 

13. ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT THE CHAIRMAN CONSIDERS URGENT 
AND WHICH THE COMMITTEE AGREE SHOULD BE CONSIDERED 
WHILST THE PUBLIC ARE EXCLUDED  
Being the Chairman’s last meeting having now served his three year term, 
Deputy Stanley Ginsberg thanked Mr Morris for his Chairmanship over the past 
three years.  The Chairman responded to the Deputy’s kind words and thanked 
the Committee for their act of value to the work of the Committee and also 
thanked officers for their support and continuation.  
 

 
 
The meeting ended at 12.20pm 
 
 
 

 

Chairman 
 
 
Contact Officer: Katie Odling 
tel. no.: 020 7332 1408 
katie.odling@cityoflondon.gov.uk 
 


